
Fayette County Recreation Commission Meeting 
June 12, 2012 

 
Meeting called to order 7:05pm 
 
Present:  
Charles McCollum (presided) 
Shane Jones 
Joe Kuebler 
Anita Godbee, Fayette County Recreation 
 
Absent: 
Darryl Hicks 
 
Welcome, Invocation, and Pledge lead by Charles Mccollum 
 
 
 Minutes: March and April meeting minutes were tabled. 
 
  
Public Comment:  No public comment. 
 
Old Business:   
 
• Needs Assessment Survey:  The Board of Commissioners were 

presented the needs assessment summary in their April 26th meeting and 
it was well received.  A motion by Joe Kuebler to move towards Phase II 
of the needs assessment was made. “Motion to approve and move 
towards Phase II of the Recreation Master Plan at an expense not to 
exceed $7000.00”  Shane Jones seconded this motion. Motion carried. 
Anita distributed the draft of the work outline of the Recreation master 
plan.  

 
 
New Business:   
• Training Component HB 1176:  Deputy Renee McCollum of the Fayette 

County Sheriff’s office put a presentation together with the guidance of 
Anita Godbee.  Deputy McCollum has vast experience working with child 
abuse cases. She has volunteered to assist Anita with training the 
Organization head involved with Fayette County Recreation on the new 
law that will go into effect on July 1, 2012. 

• Citizen Soccer Concern:  Resident Jim Cameron brought to the 
attention of the Recreation Commission the allegations that FCYSA may 
have been selling Coca Cola products after expiration of date. Mr. 



Cameron also reported (and provided documentation) that FCYSA may 
have been allowing other Soccer teams to utilize the Fayette County 
soccer fields for game purposes without authorization to do so. And Mr. 
Cameron has alleged that FCYSA possibly violated their own policy and 
Fayette County Recreation Policy in how they conducted their elections 
this year.  After hearing this information, the Commission reiterated that 
ALL Associations should follow the policies and procedures as agreed to 
with the Fayette County Recreation Department or be subject to 
sanctions. 

 
Staff Reports:  Anita reported that Assistant Director Sheryl Lee will retire 
after 30 years of service to the Fayette County citizens. 
 
 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:54pm. 
	
  


